The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County 
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from May 15, 2017
Oakland Library ~ 5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Karl Schwalm, Cosette Harman, Wanda Guard, Tina Buckel and Rosie Cupler. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Ann Leighton and Georgie Dawson. 
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
Minutes from previous meeting were reviewed by the group.  
· Correction to April 17, 2017 Meeting Minutes-Fourth bullet under Old Business should read:
· The group discussed new options for the library’s investment fund, including a discussion about Vanguard.  Cosette motioned to discontinue investing with First United Bank and to go with Jason Burkett from Edward Jones in LaVale, MD.  Carol seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

Tina Buckel motioned to accept the minutes and Wanda Guard seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 

The new Director Thomas Vose greeted the Trustees and then briefly discussed the Director’s Report.
Citizen’s Time 
· No citizens attended to speak at this time. 

Items of Old Business were discussed.

· The phone system installation has been completed and seems to be working properly.
· Dr. Karl Schwalm, Thomas Vose, Ann Leighton, Roger Tichinel, Jason King, Manager of GC Facilities & Maintenance, and Georgie Dawson met to discuss proposals received to replace the rooftop A/C units on the Oakland Library, and to evaluate the pros and cons of installing the new type of unit described in the Beitzel proposal. Jason called Mike Cook with Beitzel Corp to get answers to several questions while we were meeting. Georgie contacted Mike to further discuss the heating and A/C proposal. Mike later delivered 3 proposals, together totaling $54,200 for the complete job. The expense will be paid from the Amended Capital Funding. 

· We are still waiting on Rush Excavating to dig the drainage ditch at the Oakland Library to determine the exact problem causing the water to stand on the roof. 

· An ad has been placed in The Republican for the Accident Branch Manager position but no applications have been received to date.

· A telephone hearing is scheduled for Friday, May 19th at 9:45. Dr. Karl Schwalm, Thomas Vose, Ann Leighton and Georgie Dawson are scheduled to be present for the hearing. The group will be meeting May 16th, at 2:00 to prepare for the hearing.

· Thomas Vose feels evaluations are essential for both the Library and Staff to grow in a positive direction. He is considering a 6-month review cycle, but is still working out the details of the plan. 

· Discussion regarding the Leave Donation policy and Limits on Borrowing policy was postponed until a later meeting. Thomas plans to work on policy manual in the near future. He will be updating it and putting it in order by sections, making it easier to use and update.

Items of New Business were discussed.

· Georgie Dawson presented a list of purchases for approval to be expended from FY17 CAPIT/PC funds:

[image: image1.emf]80 Dell monitors $99.00 $7,920.00

11 WASP barcode scanners $150.00 $1,650.00

5 Dell PC/monitor combo $839.00 $4,195.00

1 Nintendo Switch game console $427.00 $427.00

$14,192.00


Cosette Harman motioned to approve the FY17 CAPIT/PC purchases and Wanda Guard seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 

The Amended Capital Fund will have a balance of approximately $2,275 after the Oakland heating & A/C project is complete. 
· Thomas Vose suggested purchasing venetian blinds for the picture windows in the main part of the Oakland Library. This item is on the Capital Improvements wish list and was requested because the lighting interferes with photo-taking during programs. Rosie Cupler recommended Hunter Douglas blinds for the windows. The group agreed to use the balance of the Amended Capital Funds for any other Library need. Cosette Harman motioned to approve the purchase of the blinds and then spending the balance of the Amended Capital Funds on necessities. Tina Buckel seconded the motion and all were in favor.
· Thomas Vose thanked Ann Leighton for all her help during his transition as Director. Dr. Karl Schwalm and others in the group also commended Ann on a job well done.
· Thomas Vose left the meeting at 5:40pm.

· Dr. Karl Schwalm discussed investments and investment policies with the group; the following outcomes resulted from the discussion:
· Dr. Karl Schwalm will invite Jason Burkett from Edward Jones to the next Board of Trustees Meeting. 

· Purpose of  an investment policy-1) have guidelines for investing any funds on the Library’s behalf; 2) form a committee of 2 Trustees

· Review draft investment policy for next meeting.
· The group briefly discussed the phone system, especially concerning Verizon and AT&T charges. The group decided to proceed with completing the project by connecting the FAX lines to the new phone system. Rosie Cupler motioned to proceed with connecting the FAX lines to the new phone system gateways at each Library location and Tina Buckel seconded. The motion carried unanimously.
· Ann Leighton was asked to leave the meeting at 6:20pm.
· Dr. Karl Schwalm opened discussion with the group regarding Ann Leighton and her performance as Acting Director. The group was in agreement that she had done a good job and deserved a bonus for her efforts. Rosie Cupler made a motion for Georgie Dawson to draft Ann Leighton a bonus that would total $500 after taxes. Tina Buckel seconded the motion and the motion carried. 
· The group briefly discussed payroll activities with ADP. Georgie Dawson reported that since the Library was almost half a year into the agreement with ADP, we could continue unless something completely unacceptable would take place. The Trustees asked Georgie to research and evaluate other payroll services, and also to talk with Thomas Vose about other options, including the possibility of doing payroll in-house again.

The next Trustee meeting will be on June 19, 2017 at 5:00PM. The meeting is scheduled for the Grantsville branch. Georgie Dawson will contact Kim Lishia to confirm availability of the meeting room at the Grantsville Branch and then notify the Trustees.
Dr. Karl Schwalm adjourned the meeting at 6:40PM. 
